

Kilkhampton Parish Council

The Minutes for the regular Parish Council Meeting held on
Monday 1st August 2016 at The Grenville Rooms

Attendance

Clive Vanstone, Daniel Vanstone, Phil Sluggett, Tim Cottle, Gerald Strong,

Apologies Heather Jordan, Nick Crossley, Mark Trewin, Paula Dolphin, Kerri Sealy

Chair: Reg Hambley

Clerk: Hannah Collett

Welcome to all by Chairman.

Public Speaking Session

Minutes - all OK.

Chairman firstly wanted to talk about the sad loss last Sunday 24th. On behalf of the Parish Council the Chairman wanted to say how much we appreciated the amount of people that helped and the turn out for support. It just showed we all pull together and the community support in Parish and surrounding areas is second to none. Thanks to all for the support.

Adopt code of Conduct –

Declaration of Interest

DV for East Thorne

Planning

- 1) PA16/06387 construction of dwelling Treventon – Stibb Mr and Mrs Cook
Paperwork available for viewing. This is now a full application for planning. CV moved and GS seconded. All Ok All in favour
- 2) PA16/05589 Removal of condition 2 in relation to decision notice PA11/01652 dated 12/5/11: To enable to offer winter-breaks for some of the yurt structures. East Thorne Layby. Kilk. Mrs N Black. DV left the room. Chairman read details of application. PS moved and GS seconded all in favour.
DV back in the room.

Matters

1) Carpark Toilets

£297.80 taken Alan still doing a great job. Issues with blockages been dealt with. PS put board on bottom of door.

2) Annual Inspection

GS had look at latest report. Will go over shortly and look at all the points made – which are different points to the previous report. DV said it has taken into account the skate park and we could do with a sign stating post cost and where you are in event of accidents, damage etc. CV suggested a grid reference also. GS said they have a meeting soon and anything that needs to be done ASAP – will get Keith to sort. Anything else will be made a list of and put a claim in to Solar farm for monies. GS said leave everything to Lambpark trust. All feel should change inspectors next year.

3) Any other matters arising from the minutes

No

Months work – OK

Reports

Footpaths – PS said CC will be sending materials to replace stile. They should have contacted PS but haven't yet. When done this will take care of email received from Helen Bond. (Chairman read through Helens concerns).

Steps done – Pete done a very good job. Clerk to reply to Helen to state everything is in hand (wire fence not our responsibility), stile will be removed – awaiting CC. we were in contact with them before this email was received.

Playing Fields and Lambpark – AGM 22nd Aug 7.30pm. Looking for Chairman etc.

School – CV said finished year in great situation. Great turnaround and improvement thanks to Headteacher. Numbers up. All in catchment area are in.

Grenville Rooms – Boundary wall between us and Helen – Stones are coming away and onto carpark. Joan mentioned. Chairman asked PS to give inspection as emergency and sort as necessary.

Members

CV – Is in correspondence between SWW and CV and Hillpark Lane to do with drainage. Wrote to say October time for re-piping works to happen from Road, through Jims, off, back on and joining in. Should help a lot. Chairman said its not been too bad lately, even with all the rain.

GS – few months ago mentioned to PD regarding getting a crossing up at Morwenna. PD had said would get onto transport. CV suggested we write to Highways and await Oliver's reply. Ask Oliver if he can look into for us. Parish feels on original planning this should have been brought up and included. There is a bus stop opposite also, for adults and children needing to get to.

TC – Also – loose curb outside Spar at back entrance. One outside Gilbert and Vanstone and co-op tactile paving breaking up already. Drain cover outside Kilwood still needs attention - know they've looked but not sorted. Also drain by Weyside not done.

NC had asked TC to state that community transport going to be available – do we want it? Will bring details to next meeting. NC also rang around to environment regarding oil in the drains and they are looking into.

PS – nothing

DV – As drove in noticed gutter is broken at the back of the building. PS to look into and sort possible problem from there to corner per Chairman.

Regarding achievements board – should we update it. CV said it is to be moved to Pavilion and updated. Onto agenda please.

Correspondence

Email from Gillian Sabotig regarding balloons let off at Lambpark – felt council should put a ban on them. CV felt maybe a blanket policy on anything happening that is damaging to the environment. Other councils do have a ban on these events. GS said if a next time, biodegradable balloons must be used.

Clerk to reply to Gillian. Chairman said very valid point – it wasn't a parish Council sanctioned event – was private set up. We are looking into environmental information with regards to this.

Finance

Finances read through.

Invoices to be paid

£50.00 P Colwill

£151.76 SWWater

All OK to pay. TC moved. DV seconded All in favour.

Date of next meeting 5th September 2016. To begin at 7.30pm.

CV gave apologies for next meeting.

Thanks to all and meeting closed.